MARCH TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of a Christmas Lights Working Party Meeting held in The Skoulding Suite at March Town Hall on Monday 15th July 2013 at 7.45pm.

Present:
Chairman 

BM Keane

Councillors
RF Skoulding

MJ Cornwell











Members

David Doe   

Clinton Elkin







Sylvia Keane

Eddie Osgathorp






Les Powell

Sue Beer








Rachel Burry








Town Clerk

Clive Lemmon
Apologies:
Apologies were received from Edna Osgathorp, Patsy Brewin, Kirsty Burnham, Mark Purser, Malcolm George and Andrew Pugh.
Minutes:
The minutes of the meeting held on 17th June 2013 were reviewed and approved.
Matters Arising & Tasks to be Undertaken:
1. Date agreed for 2013 “switch-on” to be Friday 29th November 2013.
2. CL confirmed that he had notified virtually all interested parties of the above date on 22nd January 2013. These persons are as follows:
a) Mike Chapman.
b) Lisa Hedges re fair rides (07860 962077).

c) John Whitehead re MC duties (07789 555590).

d) “Monkeys Uncle” re live music (Andy Munden – Office 662007 or Home 659848).
e) Ridgeons re loan of steps (662000).

f) Oliver Cromwell Hotel re use of hotel for Father Christmas’ departure (Robert Skoulding 07733 008448).

g) John Thomas re loan of lorry (01945 450555). 
h) Lions Club (re provision of sleigh, including transport thereof) and Mark Purser (re high visibility jackets).
i) CrimeBusters (Dan Horn / Robert Mitchell re loan of Bus for Grotto) – the availability has still not been established but discussions are on-going. A further e-mail was forwarded on 10th July 2013, but still no definitive response has been received.
3. It was noted that collection days for 2013 had been agreed as follows:

a) 7th September 2013 – bag-packing at Sainsbury’s.
b) 28th September 2013 – tin collection at Tesco’s.
4. It was agreed that a maximum of £6,500 be paid out to helpers for 2013.
5. CL previously reported that for 2011 and onwards, Whiting and Partners have advised that all persons receiving payments should sign a receipt acknowledging that they are responsible for their own tax and national insurance if applicable.
6.   Reminders for coming year: obtaining PRS License, ordering Christmas tree, refurbishing / replacing certain electrical fittings, obtaining barriers, arranging for someone to switch on the lights, organising Shop Window Competition etc. As regards someone to switch on this year’s lights, it was previously suggested that Andrew Pugh be approached to ascertain whether there was a worthwhile candidate within FACET. AP reported that he would be arranging a competition in October to choose a suitable candidate.
7.  
It was noted that all wall bolts and fittings had been re-tested on 4th June 2013 (next re-test due in 2018).

8. It was reported that, in general, all meetings would be held on the 3rd Monday of the month. Initially this would be bi-monthly, rising to monthly later in the year.
9. It was also reported that, once again, March Town Council had committed £17,500 in its 2013/2014 budget for Christmas-related expenditure.

10. It was agreed that the British Legion Ladies Section and the Watermans Club should be allowed to have stalls at the 2013 event if they so wished.
11. It was noted that the Clerk had spoken to Kim Winterton (FDC Licensing Manager) and she will be attending meetings from July 2013 onwards. 
12. The Clerk had produced a spreadsheet to highlight tasks to be undertaken.

13. Robert Skoulding previously stated that he thought the control of stewards had improved dramatically for 2012 with Mark Purser operating in a set place within the Town Hall.
14. The difficulty in finding replacement bulbs was previously discussed and Mick Beer agreed to investigate further.

15. Mick & Sue Beer agreed to examine our stock of lights (set-pieces and strings) to ascertain which needed replacing during the current year. Since most are getting old, it is possible that a large replacement programme is needed. The Clerk was given authority to place any necessary orders at the earliest possible opportunity.

16. A discussion was previously held regarding the number of stalls allowed and the positioning thereof. It was agreed that, due to the size of the crowds, no additional stalls could be accommodated.

17. The possibility of the switch-on being moved to a Sunday in conjunction with a Christmas Market was discussed at length but, due to the operational problems involved, it was unanimously agreed that this was not feasible. There was full consensus that this matter should be ratified by March Town Council at its 1st July 2013 meeting so that Mike Chapman could be notified accordingly. March Town Council duly ratified the decision on 1st July 2013.
18. Clinton Elkin reported that he knew of certain people who wished to join the Committee. The Clerk requested that he be provided with their contact details so that they could be invited to attend the next meeting. It was subsequently found that there had been confusion over their willingness to join the Committee, but matters were resolved following a conversation between Amanda Carlin and the Clerk.
19. It was noted that a blue fir tree had been offered to the town by Mrs S Newman of 60 Cavalry Drive, but it was agreed that the logistics of cutting it down and transporting it were prohibitive.

20. It was agreed that a rota would be arranged at the next meeting for the “bag-packing” at Sainsburys on 7th September 2013.
21. Discussions ensued regarding possible alternatives if the Crimebusters Bus was not available. 

Date of Next Meeting: 
Monday 19th August 2013 at 7.45pm in The Skoulding Suite at March Town Hall. 
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8.10pm.
Councillor A Pugh   ………………………………………… 5th August 2013.

Mayor of March.
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